CAM VALE GROUP PARISH COUNCIL

 Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held 

in Longburton Village Hall on Thursday 10th January 2013
Present:   
	Cllr T. Gilchrist
	Cllr C. Jesty 
	Cllr Mrs. K. Paterson
	Cllr Miss P. Regan

	Cllr G. Squires (Chairman)
	Cllr H. Taylor
	Cllr N. Williams 
	


In attendance:   Parish Clerk- Anne Tait
Cllr M. Bevan (DCC) and six parishioners
13/01    Apologies for absence: None – all Councillors present
13/02 Declarations of personal and prejudicial interest: None received
13/03 To approve the Minutes of the Meetings of the Cam Vale Group Parish Council (CVGPC) held on 08/11/12 and 05/12/12.  It was proposed by Cllr Williams seconded by Cllr Jesty and RESOLVED that the Minutes be approved and signed by the Chairman.
13/04 Whistle Water Development: The Chairman agreed to bring this item forward on the Agenda.   Penny Lawrence had asked to appraise Councillors with facts regarding the access road into West Hall Farm, but had to leave at 8 p.m.  Ms Lawrence outlined the reasons why the Whistle Water entrance to West Hall Farm was being used for delivery vehicles and caravans – as opposed to the entrance via Church Road.
The Chairman reported that he had received fourteen objections from residents of Whistle Water regarding the request by Mr. Lawrence to DCC to introduce double yellow no-parking lines on both sides of the access road from the A352.  He explained that the residents are obviously greatly inconvenienced by Mr. Lawrence's present use of the road.  It was AGREED that the Parish Council would  write to both WDDC Planning Department and DCC Highways Authority to obtain a clearly-stated decision on the legality of the present situation.  
13/05 Clerk’s report on matters arising:   (not covered elsewhere on the Agenda)
· 12/102_12/82_12/26   Grant application to the Dorset County Community Fund for a Parish Council Website:  
The Clerk confirmed that the application had been successful and the full amount of the requested grant (£600.00) had been paid into the Parish Council’s bank account.  Councillors Gilchrist, Squires and Williams met with the Clerk on 08/01/13 to agree the first stage of the contents and layout for Visionict to prepare an outline design.
· 12/82_12/89 the parish council and the dcc community involvement in snow clearing operations

The Clerk reported on an e-mail received from Martin Hill DCC Winter Service Manager 
regarding the salt/grit bins classification in Lillington and Longburton.  He reported the 
following classification on the five salt/grit bins owned by the Parish Council.
	Grit/salt bin number
	Classification – Score of 150 and over  denotes ‘strategic’

	5.032 – Top of Gordons Lane Lillington
	Strategic – score 155

	5.033 – Bottom of Gordons Lane, Lillington
	Strategic – score 155

	5.102 – 250 metres from Windmill Hill Farm
	Community – score 105

	5.100 – New Cross, Longburton
	Community – score 140

	5.101 - Quarry Lane, Longburton
	Community – score 100



The Clerk AGREED to raise the following points with DCC:

1. The position of bin 5.102 - Cllr Williams reported that there was no farm in Lillington or its environs, called Windmill Hill Farm.  He requested that all three Lillington bins should be classified as ‘strategic’.
2. The objectives that were used to determine the classification (strategic or community) of the salt/grit bins.

3. What the ‘default’ position is with regard to snow clearing by DCC as CVGPC did not produce a Winter Plan.
· 12/90 change of original date for the march 2013 parish council meeting

The Clerk reported that the March CVGPC meeting will take place on Tuesday 5th 
March 2013 at 7.30 p.m. 

· 12/109 rose and crown – ‘pinch-point’ - request to DCC for remedial safety work 
              
The Clerk reported on the reply received from Bill Green Project Engineer Programme 
Management Dorset Highways on 04/12/12. “I am sure you are probably aware but I 
must stress that we receive many more requests for highway improvements than we can 
build. We consider all requests but use a formal priority assessment system to decide 
those which go forward.  Requests are assessed annually against the targets and 
objectives laid down in the County 
Council's Local Transport Plan.  I am afraid that 
currently, only the proposals with the very highest rankings in the priority list can be 
taken forward to make the best use of limited resources.  I am sorry that I cannot be 
more helpful at the moment but can reassure you that we are aware of the site layout 
and the difficulties there. However, it has not been easy to find a solution.  A feasibility 
study has been done which produced two possible improvement options but the first 
stage safety audit report has identified potential problems with both. You will appreciate 
that we must be careful not to improve one situation at the expense of creating 
other problems.  When resources do become available for this project we will discuss the 
options 
again with the designers and perhaps ask them to find a different solution.  Of 
course, your Parish Council will also be consulted at that time.”
13/06 Financial Matters: - The Clerk reported balances as at 31/12/12: 
· NatWest current account: £5,224.17
· Nationwide B/Society: £571.21
Income received since the 5th December 2012 meeting:  
	£150.00
	Local Mighty Pod fund-raising by the young people

	£600.00
	Dorset County Community Fund – grant to build a Parish Council Website 


Payments made since the 5th December 2012 meeting: 

	£14.61
£2.92
	DD TalkTalk Business provision of broadband for November 2012
Invoice No: 09318284
VAT at 20%

	£14.61
£2.92
	DD TalkTalk Business provision of broadband for December 2012
Invoice No: 09480504
VAT at 20%


It was proposed by Cllr Jesty seconded by Cllr Taylor and RESOLVED to approve the above payments. 
(a) To consider Grant of Dispensations:   It was AGREED to delegate the responsibility for granting dispensations from Councillors to the Clerk.   Councillors to submit a written application for a dispensation and received by the Clerk no later than three clear days before the meeting.
(b)  Payments for consideration, approval or confirmation

	£29.02
	Clerk’s expenses   

	£1,470.27
	Hazelford Ltd – 3 months payroll October – December 2012. Net amount £393.89 per month.    PAYE and NIC 2012-2013 Q3 = £288.60

	£45.00

£ 9.00
	Milborne Port Computers – general configuration on 13/12/12

VAT at 20%


It was proposed by Cllr Miss Regan seconded by Cllr Gilchrist and RESOLVED to approve the above payments. 

(c)  DAPTC Local Council Review (LCR) Magazine – The Clerk reminded Councillors of the e-mail received from Debbie Morgan on 04/01/13, requesting confirmation that Councillors still wish to receive the quarterly edition of the above journal.  The annual subscription in was 2012/13 was £15.50.  All AGREED that CVGPC should continue to receive the LCR – which is circulated by the Clerk to all Councillors.
(d) 12/115(d) ‘The Mighty Pod’ - Sherborne Youth & Community Centre Outreach Facility – The Clerk reported that Darren Rowe had sent the following dates and times (6.30 p.m. – 8.45p.m. ) for the Spring Term 2013:  
· Thursday 24th January 2013
· Thursday 7th February 2013
· Thursday 28th February 2013
· Thursday 14th March 2013
The Clerk asked Darren to confirm the cost, however, he was unaware how this was calculated and referred the Clerk to his Manager - Rachel Fraiz-Brown.   The Clerk reported that Rachel is currently off sick and Zoe Smith (the administrative assistant) has moved to another Department.  Cllr Bevan reported that he had a meeting scheduled at the Centre on Monday 14/01/13 and would enquire about the cost of each session.
(e) Town & Parish Precept for 2013/14:  The Clerk reported on a letter received from Julie Strange WDDC Financial Services Manager, regarding the source of the precept.  It was AGREED that the Clerk would confirm to WDDC that CVGPC request to be paid £8,308.00 from the WDDC Precept and £382.00 from the Local Council Tax Support Grant – totalling £8,690. 
13/07 Planning Applications:  
[a]  The outcome of those previously reported –  numbers  20 and 21 
[b] Notice of those received since last meeting:

· 1/D/12/001235 Tall Trees - amended plan on circulation
· 1/D/12/001695 Park View, Longburton - Conservatory
Appendix A  
13/08  (12/82_12/42_12/62)Whistle Water Section 106 payment: The Chairman  reported that he had contacted Dave Ackerley again to ask if he can guarantee that the Rights of Way team will be able to clear two footpaths twice a year - totalling four hours per cut.  
13/09 Longburton Depot Working Group:  The Chairman reported that the group will need to form itself into a corporate body with a minimum of at least ten members.  He expected that it will cost £59.00 to set up a Limited Company.  The Village Hall Trustees have AGREED that the Village Hall can be hired for CRTB meetings at the same cost as the Gunter Room – however, the maximum number of attendees at any one meeting must be restricted to ten.  The first meeting of the CRTB is on 14/01/13 and the hire charge of Longburton Village Hall for this initial meeting has been gifted by the Trustees.  
It was proposed by Cllr Williams seconded by Cllr Gilchrist and RESOLVED that the following two Motions are approved:

1. The Depot Re-development Committee is authorised to apply to West Dorset District Council Planning Department to have the DCC Depot site defined as a development area.

2. The Depot Re-development Committee is authorised to incorporate a Company Limited by Guarantee, in order to apply for funding for a Community Right to Build Order.

13/10 Speedwatch in Longburton: The Chairman reported that the Parish Council is often asked what more can be done to deter vehicles driving through Longburton from exceeding the speed limit.  The police have now come up with an answer, in the form of a scheme called Community Speed Watch.

The scheme relies upon volunteers from the village concerned coming forward to be fully trained by the police in the use of a Laser speed gun and other equipment.   Operating in teams of two from approved sites during the hours of daylight, the CSW volunteers check the speeds of passing vehicles, noting down the index numbers of those exceeding the speed limit.  This information is then passed to a designated officer who sends a warning letter to the registered keeper of the vehicle concerned.  A second contravention generates a second warning letter and a third offence results in a police visit.  Training includes all aspects of health and safety as well as conflict resolution, and road signage and high-visibility clothing are provided.  The Clerk was asked to send the above information to the Longburton & District News and anyone interested in volunteering, or to learn more about the scheme, is invited to contact Councillors Gilchrist or Squires.

13/11 Frequency of Parish Council Meetings: The Clerk reminded Councillors of the suggestion made at the meeting on 05/12/12, to revert back to holding five Parish Council meetings per year, in the months of Feb; May; July; October and December.  The following dates are proposed:
	Proposed date
	Thursday in the month
	Number of  weeks in-between meetings
	LB VH Booking confirmed by Sue Lowe

	09/05/13
	2nd
	Already agreed at the CVGPC mtg in May 2012
	√

	18/07/13
	3rd
	10
	√

	10/10/13
	2nd
	12
	√

	12/12/13
	2nd
	9
	√

	20/02/14
	3rd
	10
	√

	15/05/14
	3rd
	12
	√ NB 08/05/14 is not available


13/12 Report from Councillors that have attended meetings: none given
13/13 Clerk’s Report (to include correspondence not previously circulated)
· SID Rota – The Clerk reported that a new rota had been received for the period January 2013 – January 2014.  The order for relocating the new pole at the south end of Longburton was not submitted by Rob Camp until 08/01/13, so it is proposed to keep the SID on the pole at the north end of the village – until 15/02/13.  It was AGREED that the stepladder bought by the Parish Council for moving the SID should be on permanent loan to the Trustees of the Longburton Village Hall.  The stepladder is no longer required for deploying the SID, due to a recent DCC Health and Safety review removing the main risk involved with deploying SIDs, namely the use of step ladders (working above head height).  The Clerk reminded John Collins that the volunteers’ expenses (for the period 01/04/12 – 31/03/13) need to be presented at the next meeting of the Parish Council – i.e. before the end of the financial year.  John AGREED to remind the volunteers.
· DAPTC Training courses 2013 – The Clerk reminded Cllrs Paterson and Regan of two ‘New Councillors 1’ Courses – Powers and Duties to be held in June 2013.  It was AGREED that the Clerk would book both Councillors onto the course to be held in Tarrant Keyneston Village Hall on Thursday 6th June 2013 2 p.m. – 4 p.m.
13/14 Rights of Way:  to receive/consider any matters placed before the Council
· Holnest – Cllr Jesty - no report submitted

· Longburton – Mr. G. Tilley - no report submitted

· Leweston & Lillington - Mr. C. Boston - no report submitted
13/15 The Parish Plan: Cllr Gilchrist reported that the following actions have been reported completed in the respective editions of the Longburton News:
· Action 29: Assign a lead Parish Councillor to own and regularly report progress against each of the actions identified in the questionnaire.  
Summary of action taken: Cllr Gilchrist was appointed to this role – reported in June 12 Longburton & District News
· Action 8: Purchase a Speed Indicator Device (SID) for the Parish Council (PC) 
Summary of action taken: Resolved by the purchase of a new SID under similar shared ownership arrangements as existed for the previous SID - reported in the June 12 Longburton & District News.
· Action 14b: Retention of the mobile libraries within the parish 
Summary of action taken: Investigations showed that the Longburton mobile library service has a very healthy usage record (one of the best) so whilst routes and timetables may be changed to improve efficiency the service will still be provided. The level of service is reviewed annually with changes being reported March/April to the Parish Council - reported in the July 2012 Longburton & District News. 

· Action 14a: Retention of the Mighty POD (the youth outreach facility provided by Sherborne Youth & Community Centre) within the parish 
Summary of action taken:  Through a combination of funding routes the POD has been retained until end 2012.  Future provision will have to be monitored by the CVGPC - reported in the August 2012 Longburton & District News.
· Action  25: Promote the Home Watch scheme and provide contact details of the area coordinators regularly in the parish magazine 
Summary of action taken: The nine Home Watch Area Co-ordinators in Longburton have made themselves known to all the households within their respective areas, and the Longburton Home Watch Police Co-ordinator is satisfied that no further publicity is necessary. Additionally, a Home Watch update forms part of the agenda of the Parish Annual Meeting – reported in the October 2012 Longburton & District News.
· Action  10:  Progress a solution to the poor mobile phone coverage across the parish Summary of action taken:  Having written to Orange requesting that the mobile telephone mast at Honeycombe Wood be raised to improve coverage in the Longburton area it has been highlighted that Orange are currently in a 'network integration programme' that takes priority over any particular site upgrade.  When this programme of work is completed, probably next year, a full review of the Honeycombe Wood site will take place.  The report has been delayed because of publishing difficulties but will be reported in the February 2013 Longburton & District News.
13/16 Democratic Half-hour and Matters of Interest: Cllr Williams noted the Chairman had announced that he would be standing down as Chairman of the Parish Council at the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council in May 2013. He asked that a discussion could be an Agenda item at the March meeting.
The Chairman thanked those present for their attendance and closed the meeting at

9.30 p.m.

      DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Tuesday 5th March 2013
[image: image1.png]



PAGE  
651

